Freedom of Information Act 2000 – household waste bins
Your request for information has now been considered. The Council holds the information requested.
You asked:
Please could you tell me how many reports of theft you have had of household waste bins in the following calendar years - 

2014

2015

2016

2017 

2018 to date. 

Answer: 
Although residents may state their bin has been stolen when ordering a new bin, this is not recorded separately as a searchable category on our system.  To collate the data would require a manual trawl of every entry on the notes section to determine those replacements resulting from theft.  This exercise would exceed the cost limit.
Section 12 of the Act makes provision for public authorities to refuse requests for information where the cost of dealing with them would exceed the appropriate limit, which for local government is set at £450. This represents the estimated cost of one person spending more than 18 hours in determining whether the department holds the information, locating, retrieving and extracting the information.

The Council has duly determined whether held, located, retrieved, extracted and prepared relevant information to answer your request within the limit specified above.

This is therefore a Refusal Notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act, because under the provisions of section 12.1 of the Act, the Council estimates that to comply with your request in its current form will exceed the appropriate limit.

If your council does not record reports of theft please provide me with details of the total number of requests for replacement household waste bins broken down by the same time periods. 

The number of household bins delivered for each of the requested years is:

	Year
	Number of household bins delivered

	2014
	5743

	2015
	5949

	2016
	7223

	2017
	7348

	2018 (to the start of November)
	6621


The bin deliveries detailed above include: bins to new properties or new residents; exchanges for different sizes; replacement bins through damage, loss or theft. This includes all sizes of bins for both houses and flats including: 140ltr; 240ltr; 360ltr; 660ltr or 1100ltr.

How regularly did the council collect household waste bins (i.e. weekly, fortnightly) over the same periods, so - 2014, 2015, 2016, 2017, 2018 to date. 

Waste and recycling collections in Leicester are carried out on a weekly basis and have been throughout the requested period (2014 – present).  Waste is usually collected in a 140ltr wheeled bin and recycling in orange recycling bags. Larger bins or other solutions are put in place for large households or different property types.
You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 
Information Governance & Risk Team

Leicester City Council

Legal Services

4th Floor, City Hall 
115 Charles Street

Leicester LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 


